
  

 

        

 

 
 

        
 
 

 

20th July 2022 

 
Dear Parents, 

 
As another busy school year comes to a close, I would like to take the opportunity 

to thank many people for all their hard work and commitment to the life of our 

school, particularly during the past few challenging months.   
 

First, I am sure you would all join me in thanking 
the staff team and children for working so hard, 

and for such an incredible performance of ‘Peter 
Pan. Thank you all for your very positive and 

encouraging comments; I am delighted that you 
enjoyed the performance and Summer Social so 

much. Mr Richard Crossley has taken some lovely 
photographs of the children – displayed outside the 

front of the school. If you would like to order a 
print, please complete an order form and post it in the post box in the school foyer.  

Everyone who orders a photograph will receive them in September   
 

A huge well done also to the children in Year 6 who, despite the challenges of the 

past few years, have achieved very highly again this year. I am delighted to 
announce our children have attained higher than children nationally in all areas. It 

is great to see the positive attitude that all our children have towards their learning, 
and the very high standards that they achieve. We are incredibly proud of all 

the children in Year 6 and wish them all the best as they settle into their 
new schools in September.  

 
Well done also to all of the children who have represented our school this term. 

Some of the many events and opportunities include Goodwood Area Sports, Key 
Stage 1 Commonwealth Games, Maypole dancing, and our Leavers’ service at the 

Cathedral.  Well done to all our children who, in whatever they do, continually 
aim for their best. 

 
Staff News 

At the end of this week, we say a sad farewell to Mrs Ruth Stack and Mrs Louise 

Smith and we thank them for throwing themselves into the life of our school over 
the past two terms. We also thank Miss Lucy Goman who has supported learning in 

Woodpecker class over this past half term.  In September, we are delighted to 
welcome Mr Jacob Worne, who will be teaching Woodpecker Class. We are also  

 

Headteacher: Mr Adrian King B.A Hons (QTS) NPQH 

West Stoke Road 

Lavant Chichester    

West Sussex PO18 0BW 

Tel: 01243 527382     

      E-mail:  office@lavant.w-sussex.sch.uk    

Website:  www.lavant.w-sussex.sch.uk 

C.E. Primary School                          

mailto:office@lavant.w-sussex.sch.uk


  

 

 

thrilled to welcome Miss Jessica Parrott and Mrs Nicola Ellis who are joining our TA 

team. 
 
Staff Organisation for September 2022 

 

Teachers Class /Year groups TA Class support 
SENDCo 

Mrs Jane Everard Mrs Ali Totman 
Wren Class 

EYFS / Year 1 Amanda Smith / 
 Mrs Nicky Donaldson 

Mrs Nicola Ellis 
Mrs Jane Jenkinson /  

Mrs Claire Spencer 
Robin Class 

Year 1 / 2 

SEND/EAL Support 

Miss Sharon Jones 

Mrs Carol Skeens  

Mr Jacob Worne 

(ECT) 

Woodpecker Class 

Year 3 /4 

Mrs Carol Skeens 

Miss Jessica Parrott 
ELSA Leads 

Miss Sharon Jones 

Mrs Lindsey Morgan 
Mr Dan Taylor /  

Mr Luke Rogers 

Pheasant Class 

Year 5 / 6 
Mrs Nichola Goman 

PPA provider and 

Subject leader 

support Time 

Mrs Jenny Upjohn 

Breakfast Club 

Mrs Sue Ireland 

Miss Annette Stenning 

Office Staff 

Miss Sian Kemp – 

Bursar 

Miss Annette 

Stenning – Secretary 

Premises officer 

Mr Spencer Batty 

 

THE FRIENDS 

As always at this time of year we say a great big thank you to ‘The Friends’ for their 
constant effort in raising money and organising a huge number of events to enrich 

the lives of our children and whole school community.  Thank you. 
 

End of Year reports 
I am sure you will all appreciate the amount of time and effort that teachers put in 

to writing a report for every child in their class. We would be grateful if you 

could ensure you have returned your reply slip before the end of the week.  
It really is important that we have a record of every report being received.  

 

Breakfast Club 

Many of you have made good use of our Breakfast Club again this year and we are 
delighted to be able to continue this provision next year.  Please ensure you book a 

place for your child as soon as possible to ensure you do not miss out.  
  

New School Year 
In September, the children return to school on Monday 5th September.  Please 

note the change of start time to 8:45am for all children. 
 

Please make a note in your diary of our welcome meetings which will be taking place 
during the second week of school.  

 
Pheasant Class   –    Monday 12th September  

Wren Class   –   Monday 12th September 
Robin Class    – Tuesday 13th September 

Woodpecker Class   –    Thursday 15th September 

 
 

 



  

 

 

Finally 

Thank you, pupils, parents, governors, Friends and staff for your continued support 
of our school, and for your constant enthusiasm and dedication towards ensuring 

Lavant C.E. Primary School continues to grow from strength to strength.  At Lavant 
we live out our school motto.  

 
Working together in faith – always ‘Aiming for the best’ 

 
I do wish you all a very happy and relaxing summer and hope that the sun continues 

to shine for the next few weeks.   
 

Best Wishes 
 

 
 

 

 
Adrian King 

 
 


